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Parent Council Meeting/Fundraising Forum Meeting
Held in Braidwood Primary School
7.30 pm
Monday 23rd January 2017
PRESENT: Brendan Desport(ADH), Alan Morrison (CP) Linda McLachlan (VP) Aileen Hogg (Sec), Ailie Hollywood(Tres) Roz Young, Christina Smith, Laura Lattimer, Jackie Connelly, Jenny Benyon
APOLOGIES
Paul Shannon

Cllr. Pat Lee
Savvy Savers-Credit Union
A representative from Credit union discussed a new game they have and hope to utilise within schools to promote money matters. Potentially would like to be online as a resource for all schools to promote awareness in money issues. They are currently awaiting to find out if the council will fund this. Subscription to online would be between £50-£80. 
Representative has offered to come out to fundraisers within the school to promote credit union as opposed to High street lenders and banks.

Savvy savers continue to run within the school.

Head teachers report
Mr Desport gave is his acting head teacher report-Daily mile has started every day except the days they have P.E. Children are all enjoying it.

Official opening of the school was a huge success. Building was very well received by all.

Panto at Motherwell Civic was a great hit with children and adults.
Christmas Nativity was fantastic, except for a minor technical blip. Well done P3.

One issue brought up was the raffle. Possibly look at condensing the raffle into smaller hampers or have fewer items. It was raised that we should maybe look at another time to draw the raffle rather than at the nativity.

Wizard of Oz proved popular and M&M production company are keen to return to the school.

Mrs Scott received her gifts both individually and collectively. She hopes to make it into an assembly to see everyone.

Scripture Union- it has been noted P1 to P3 are keen to participate and will be attending on a rota basis.

17 pupils enrolled for school. 9 catchment and 7 placing requests.

Mrs Hewitt and Mrs Wood have increased their hours to assist in covering while Mrs O’Brien is off possibly long term. Mr Johnston has also been off; however, a pool of Janitorial staff has been covering. 

School Signatories are proving a challenge. Mr Desport is the only Signatory in the school at present. He is liaising with the bank to have this changed.
Finance
Funds are very healthy as per the financial report provided.
£1500 net profit from the Christmas fayre.

£724.24 from the raffle.

Ailie to clarify Christmas cards and profit. With regards to ordering online we are unsure if we get the commission added on. Ailie to speak to Sue.

Promote Easy fund raising, the App, Braidwood Garage as well as the uniform shop in Lanark-ALJ.

Potential to do flyers and reminders about all the options to fundraise.

£500 donation for this term to be issued to the school.

Head Teacher Selection
12th February is the closing date for HT applications. Interviews to be held on the 13th March. Alan and Linda will be present at the selection process.

Staffing P2
The issue has been most concerning for everyone. Jan McLaren has almost avoided all parental phone calls and questions. Mrs Hardisty to cover 5 days in Primary 3 at present on the short term. Mrs McGregor covering in P2 alongside Mrs Baillie who will cover her time out also.
No issues with the school itself however the continuity for the children was a factor.
Gala day- 10th June 2017
It was proposed that a form be sent out for both ideas and volunteers to assist us in a decision.

It was noted that it is an important part of community life and would be a shame if we couldn’t be represented. We will await the returns however a meeting has since been arranged for 21st February 2017 in the Station Inn at 7.30 pm

Ailie has currently sent this into the school to be sent out.
A.O.B
Breakfast club- it was asked if there was the potential to run a breakfast club in the school. Alan was contacting a member of Crawforddyke to ask for more information. Laura has contacted the Active school coordinator Martin Webb for more information and will meet with him to find out more information. Staff would not be responsible and it was suggested it would be a parent rota to run it. We will feedback more information when we have it.
Choir will continue with Mrs Fachie.

Cinema/Movie night. Two dates were provisionally booked for the 24th March and the 19th May. We should clarify the Movie licence is still valid and where it is. Alan is contacting them for more information. Mr Desport has looked in School but couldn’t trace it. If the licence is not valid we will review the first date.
Date of next meeting- 24th April 2017, Braidwood Primary 7.30pm
